The College of New Jersey

Graduate Programs Council

September 20, 2006

Minutes

Present: Susan Hydro, Claire Lindberg, Atsuko Seto, Shri Rao, Lisa Watson, Susan Bakewell-Sachs

Excused: Lisa Ortiz Vilarelle
Report of Committee Activities for AY 2005-2006:

Outgoing chair Brenda Leake provided a written summary of last year’s activities highlighting tasks accomplished and those items to be continued for discussion into the 2006-2007 academic years.  Brenda Leake’s report included the following items:
Completed Business

A total of eleven new courses were approved over the course of the last AY including 7 from the School of Education, 1 from the School of Culture and Society and 3 from the School of Nursing. Other actions included the initiation of the graduate study room, approval of the modification to global M.Ed programs, request of modifications to GPC membership, request of earlier parking access for graduate students, request for modifications to add/drop deadline, initiation of the conversations on providing writing support to graduate students and the initiation of an electronic link from GPC to graduate coordinators.

Continuation Items for 2006-2007

The items recommended for continuation into the 06-07 year include the delineation of criteria/benchmarks for graduate programs, recruitment of minority/underrepresented students, graduate student life issues, dissemination of guidelines for graduate course approvals and summer graduate course offerings.

Committee Chair Position:

Shri Rao assumed the GPC chair position for the year 2006-2007.

Graduate Dean’s Report:

Dean Bakewell-Sachs reported that a task force is currently in the process of being convened to review graduate programs. The task force will be co-chaired by Deans Behre and Albertine. The committee is awaiting the charge, which is expected this Friday.

Report of the Assistant Dean for Graduate Studies: 

Assistant Dean Susan Hydro reported that the Office of Graduate Studies would be officially moving to Loser Hall, Room 109. The move is expected to occur on September 27th. The office will continue to be the Office of Graduate Studies. Domestic graduate programs as well as continuing graduate programs will report to Lisa Angeloni. 

Old Business:

In continuation of the discussion on the writing support for graduate students that was initiated last summer and then followed up in the summer by Lindberg, Leake and Rao, Claire Lindberg reported that the tutoring center could no longer provide services to graduate students due to funding constraints. It was suggested that this might be an area that one of the sub groups might want to focus on for the upcoming AY.

New Business:

· A discussion ensued on the tasks that GPC needs to focus on for AY 2006-2007.  Initial discussion focused on the identification of criteria for defining strong graduate programs. Dean Bakewell Sachs mentioned that GPC could contribute towards the upcoming examination of graduate programs (by the task force) by providing testimony with respect to the criteria for defining strong graduate programs and potential procedures for self-assessment. The discussion highlighted the fact that there is variability amongst programs in terms of how students are selected and why the criteria might be different from undergraduate admissions that focus on standardized test scores. The discussion also drew attention to the point that evidence of the quality of graduate programs come from the outcomes of students who are in leadership positions. Outcomes assessment was suggested as a means to provide crucial information. In this context, it was suggested that the Alumni Development could provide a forum for conducting outcomes assessment. Shri Rao also mentioned that the conversations on what defines excellence in graduate programs should be connected to the larger campus conversations. 

· The subject of recruitment was also brought up. Claire Lindberg mentioned that graduate programs needed recruitment in general. It was suggested that Lisa Angeloni be invited to come and speak to GPC given that graduate studies is now under the Office of Admissions.

· The committee discussed potential sub committees. It was suggested that the areas identified previously by Brenda could be subsumed into three specific areas including course approval guidelines, student life issues and identification of benchmarks for quality graduate programs. It was suggested that this discussion be continued in the next meeting as an action/discussion item given that we did not have all of our members present today.

Respectfully Submitted by,

Shri Rao

